CAUSEWAY ON GULL ASSOCIATION, INC.

2008 ANNUAL OWNERS MEETING
November 23, 2008

The Kelly Inn, Plymouth MN

1.
The Annual Owners Meeting of the Causeway on gull Association was called to order by Association President, Dennis Steele.  Also present from the Board were Pat O’Hara, Tom Kraus, Terry Miller, Gloria Williams, Jim Kirkpatrick, Glen Johnson, Mark Nagel, and Bob Edstrom.  Ad Hoc Committee members present were Doug Johnson, Laura Johnson, and Rob Hanson.  Legal Counsel, Dick Hawke, was also present.
2.
A motion was made and seconded to dispense with the reading of the November 18, 2007 Annual Meeting Minutes.  The motion carried.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes from the November 18, 2007 Annual Meeting.  The motion carried.

3.
The President’s report was presented by Dennis Steele.  Items discussed were:

A. A brief financial review.  The financial health of the Association continues to improve.

B. Thank you to Narveson Management for their help in achieving Gold Crown Status with RCI once again.  He commented that there will be higher expectations for those guests exchanging into Causeway, so it may be harder to keep this status in the future.  The Board does plan on spending some more money on the interiors of the units.
C. The RCI ratings for September thru November were high.
4.
The Treasurer’s report was presented by Tom Kraus.  Items reviewed included:

A. The income and expenses for 2008.

B. In 2009, the Board hopes to continue with furniture and carpet replacement; continue with the roof replacement project; do some exterior staining; and replace one hot tub.  Replacements will be completed as funds allow.

5.
Resort Operations – Neal Narveson of Narveson Management was introduced to discuss resort operations.  He thanked the resort staff for their dedication in achieving the Gold Crown Status.  He briefly commented on the new units being developed.  They will contribute in paying for the common areas of the resort.  Neal commented on the new roofs being installed.  The Board is also looking at replacing some windows and siding.  A goal of the Board is to financially stabilize the Association and remarked that they have a very involved, dedicated, and intelligent Board.
6.
Election of Directors – Three Board positions were up for election in 2008.  Nominees were incumbents Pat O’Hara and Mark Nagel.  Also nominated was Ad Hoc Committee member Doug Johnson.  With three nominees for three Board positions, a motion was made and second to close nominations and cast a white ballot.  The motion carried.

7.
Introduction of Ad Hoc Committee Appointments – Chuck Standfuss, Dennis Nordstrand, and Daryl Luthens were all introduced as new committee members.
8.
Old Business:
A. Neal announced the winning bidders of the Association owned units of the weeks that were up for bid.

B. The next units to have the roof replaced are 19/20.

C. There was a brief discussion regarding the wood pecker and bug problem.  The Board                                      has taken steps to try to deal with the problem.

D. causewayongull.org is the Association web-site.
E. It was reported that Causeway Development is paying maintenance fees as scheduled.

9.
New Business:

A. There was discussion regarding the condition of the docks.  They continue to be a maintenance item.

B. There was discussion regarding the RCI Point’s system and how the Gold Crown status doesn’t really affect exchanges.
C. It was explained that several oak trees needed to be cut down at the resort because of beetles.  Several trees will be replaced.

D. Owners were cautioned about selling their weeks to re-sale companies.  Many of these companies are fraudulent.
E. Dick reported on the appeal against Minnesota Department of Health on the hot tub issues; the appeals court did not decide in favor of the Association although the items of concern of the Health Department are mainly to improve the safety of the hot tubs and those issues are the same as the Board’s.  
F. There was a brief discussion regarding recycling.
G. The Board and membership thanked Denny for his many years of service on the Board.

10.
A motion was made and seconded to adjourn.  The meeting adjourned.

